

## **Daviess County Public Schools**

Preparing Students to Succeed for Life

JAN 2 5 2012

1622 Southeastern Parkway Owensboro, Kentucky 42303 www.dcps.org Department of Personnel Mark Owens, Director Phone (270) 852-7000 Email: mowens@dcps.org Mike Gray Interim Superintendent Phone: (270) 852-7000

January 19, 2012

Re: Daviess County High School Re-Visit Status Report / Softball Facilities Upgrades

Mr. Gary Lawson, Title IX Auditor Kentucky High School Athletic Association 2280 Executive Drive Lexington, Kentucky 40505

Dear Gary,

Please accept this letter as our final status report concerning the softball facility upgrades for Daviess County High School. All recommended construction is complete and the facility is now in our possession and is being fully utilized by the DCHS Softball Team. The only unfinished task is some grass seeding in areas that were affected by construction. The seeding will be done when weather and temperature are most suitable. Otherwise, the facility is ready for use, without restriction, for both practices and competition. Please let me know if anything further is required. Thanks.

Sincerely,

Naw Owens

Mark Owens, Director of Personnel and District Title IX Coordinator

Cc: Matt Mason, DCHS Principal; Doug Sandifur, DCHS Athletic Director; David Humphrey, DCPS Director of Building and Grounds